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Please vote NO on SB 1030. This requirement to offer and provide vaccinations to 

patients in residential care facilities creates a government overreach by mandating 

medical care services to a population of people who are vulnerable to coercion, often 

not represented by family who can advocate for them, and medically fragile.with the 

patient. Personally, I had a sister (who is now passed on) who was medical fragile 

and was not able to advocate for herself. She was unable to inform or be informed of 

any medical procedures and their side effects. Mandates like this pose serious health 

risks to the indivual. This is not progress overall. I urge you to vote no on this bill and 

consider all ramifications of these types of mandates. Without proper training and 

consent, patients could be given medications they have intolerance to or allergies or 

other drug interactions. This is unsafe and short sighted. Thank you. 


